
Enniskeane and Desertserges
www.facebook.com/enniskeane  9 www.enniskeaneparish.ie

Parish Bulletin 23rd April 2017Free

The Newsletter is published and printed at the Parish Office. Priority is given to content
relating to the faith community of Enniskeane Parish. Other notices may be published when
space permits. These may be left at the Parochial House or emailed to
parishoffice@enniskeaneparish.ie before 11am Thursday. 

Fr. Tom Hayes PP, Parochial House, Enniskeane. 023-8847769 / 087-9311472
Email parishpriest@enniskeaneparish.ie (Off-duty Wednesdays)
Parish Office: Tuesday  9.30am – 1pm; 2pm – 5.30pm. Wed & Thurs  9.30am – 11.30am.
Tel 023 8847769  parishoffice@enniskeaneparish.ie

Offertory Collection: 
Holy Places : €1,612

Recent Baptism

Spring Stations
Ballineen & Enniskeane Villages on

Mon 24th Apr at 7.30pm in Gort
Mhuire

Maulrour, Killeens, Kilmoylerane &
Crohane - Donal & Norma Walsh on
Thurs 4th May at 7.30pm

Derry, Derrymilleen, Coxestown &
Gurranes - Jim & Christine O’Sullivan
on Fri May 12th at 7.30pm

Paddock, Ballyvelone - Tom & Nellie
Nyhan on Fri 19th May at 12noon

Castletown, Garlands, Shanaclough,
Ballaghnure, Clonamara - John & Cora
Hurley on Fri 26th May at 7.30pm

Knocks - Tadhg & Colette Crowley on
Fri 2nd Jun at 7.30pm

St Mary’s Preschool
Open Morning.  Enrolment for 2017/2018

will take place on Sat 29th Apr from
9.30am to 12.30pm.  Tel 086 4684437

CMCC Pre- Marriage Courses
If you are engaged and planning your

wedding, why not book your pre-mar-
riage course at CMCC? Our courses
book in advance so early booking is es-
sential. Contact us on 021 4272277.

“A very worthwhile experience” –
over 90% of couples
Today’s Thought

“A successful marriage requires falling
in love many times, always with the
same person.”

Welcome to the Christian Community
Peter Norman Helen, Kilmoylerane

Cope Foundation
Ballineen/Enniskeane branch - Hungry

Hill Climb on Sat 20th May Transport pro-
vided. Contact: 087-7862295 087-2597965
086-3693818 087-6841102 to register and
receive Sponsorship Card.

Cork& Ross Lourdes Pilgrimage
There is still availability on the annual

diocesan pilgrimage to Lourdes from
11th to 16th June.  To book contact Joe
Walsh Tours in Cork 021 4277959.

World Meeting of Families 2018
Fr Timothy Bartlett, General Secretary

for the World Meeting of Families in
Ireland, will be giving a short talk at two
venues, at the launch of the diocesan
programme of preparation for the World
Meeting. All are invited. Contact Sr
Karen Kent if you plan on attending:
021 4537601 or email:
karen.kent@corkandross.org. 

Thurs 4th May: 2.30-4pm, Clonakilty
Parish Centre

Thurs 4th May: 7.30-9pm, Blackrock
Parish Centre

Darkness into Light Walk
Sat  6th May at 04:15am commencing

from the GAA Pavilion, Dunmanway. This
event is one of the main fundraisers for
Pieta House.  You may register online. Any
queries please call Deirdre 087 972 4023
or Valerie  086 841 0493 

Mercy Sunday Devotions
in Enniskeane Church on Sun 23rd

April at 3.00pm. All welcome

Trócaire box
Remember back to the start of Lent?

Did you pick up a box or an envelope to
help Trócaire’s Lenten campaign this
year? If you did or even if you didn’t we
are collating the money now to send it in
to Trócaire. Kindly return what you
would like to give asap to any of the
churches and we will send it on. Thanks.

Ahiohill Ladies Club
Annual fundraising event has been post-

poned until Mon 8th May. Deposits for an-
nual outing (24th June) will be taken on
that night also.
Bandon Vintage Club

Annual Family Fun Day in aid of Ban-
don Community Hospital on this  Sun April
23rd at Bandon GAA Grounds. Fun for all
the family.
Community Games

The annual sports day of Enniskeane &
Districts will take place in the GAA
grounds in Enniskeane on Mon 1st May at
2pm. Children under the age of 16 from
this parish are welcome to attend and take
part. 1st and 2nd in each race qualifies for
the community games county final which
will be held in CIT on Sat 10th June. There
will be an under 6 race with a treat for all
participants.

Parish Office changes
The Parish Office provides a range of

services and information to the people of
the parish and to people from far and
wide – as well as providing essential sec-
retarial and administrative services to the
parish priest. Since it was set up on a
part-time basis, the work at the office has
been shared by Carmel Cullinane and
Martina Dullea. This week, Martina has
finished her time with us and we are in-
debted to her for her dedication to her
role and for her help to so many people
over the years.

Along with a change in personnel, the
opening times of the Parish Office will
change effective from this week.

The new opening times will be as fol-
lows:

Tuesday 9.30am - 1pm; 2pm - 5.30pm 
Wednesday 9.30 am to 11.30 am 
Thursday 9.30 am to 11.30 am.
The same range of services continues to

be available: book a Mass to be offered
or have a relative prayed for on their an-
niversary. Arrange a baptism or inquire
about getting married. Submit a notice
for the newsletter. Have a Mass card
signed (A variety of cards available). Get
a Baptism Certificate or a Letter of Free-
dom issued. 

Note that some of these services can be
also be ordered online at our parish web-
site.

Easter Offering
Many thanks to all the people who

kindly handed in an offering for the
clergy at Easter. Your generosity is ap-
preciated.

Active Retirement
Meeting in the BEDA Hall on Tues 25th

Apr. 2.30 - 4.30pm.  All are welcome. 


